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ABN 70 250 995 390 
180 Thomas Street, Sydney 
PO Box A1000 Sydney South 
NSW 1235 Australia 
T (02) 9284 3000 
F (02) 9284 3456 

Monday, 3 February 2025 

Dr Kris Funston 
Executive General Manager 
Australian Energy Regulator 
GPO Box 3131 
Canberra, ACT, 2601 

Lodged via email: transmissionSTPISreview@aer.gov.au 

Dear Kris 

AER’s Draft Electricity Transmission STPIS 

Transgrid welcomes the opportunity to respond to the Australian Energy Regulator’s (AER) draft Electricity 
Transmission Network Service Provider (TNSP) Service Target Performance Incentive Scheme (STPIS). 
The review examines whether the STPIS remains fit for purpose, given the significant changes in 
generation across the NEM.  

As the NSW TNSP, Transgrid must plan for, build, maintain and operate the backbone of this new grid 
while meeting our obligations to maintain the safety, reliability and security of the transmission system in 
accordance with the National Electricity Rules (NER). STPIS aims to maintain or improve TNSPs’ service 
standards and we support the AER’s review of this scheme especially as some of the current elements of 
the STPIS are no longer working as intended. 

We broadly support the AER’s draft STPIS position as it promotes fairness and strongly support: 

• The suspension of the Market Impact Component (MIC) - the MIC in its current form is not working
as intended given that TNSPs face maximum penalties regardless of their actions.

• Retaining the Network Capability Component (NCC) – NCC projects deliver significant consumer
benefits with short payback periods.

Immediate application of STPIS changes 

The AER has highlighted that the NER currently prevents the immediate application of any proposed 
changes to the STPIS and a rule change is required for any immediate application of the proposed 
changes. 

We strongly encourage the AER to work with TNSPs to develop a rule change that would allow immediate 
application of the changes given: 

• Stakeholders, including the AER, unanimously agree that the MIC in its current form is not fit for
purpose and is not achieving any benefit for consumers.
























